
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

                  
 

 

Dear Friends, 
 

Life is often filled with what seem to be separate and distinct events. Other times random 

thoughts and happenings get connected in my mind and woven together in an intricate web. 

Here are some of those random thoughts. Let me know if you see any connections!  

Living in a culture where information is available 24/7, makes it easy for us to miss some 

church news because of our different relationships, schedules and modes of communications. 

People have been shocked to learn on a Sunday morning that a dear member of our 

congregation died earlier in the week. That is why I urge all of us to be on the prayer chain. 

Simply being aware of what is happening with our brothers and sisters is a way of praying, of 

recognizing them before God. 

Last week a few of us received an email from a woman asking if we knew anything about her 

friend whom sheôd been trying to contact, Marisa deGregoriis. Sadly, she was informed of 

Marisaôs death in March. 

Tuesday, I was given a page from the June 2011 ñParish Visitorò that contained a poem 

written by Marisa titled ñDrawing the Lineò 

throughout each day of our lives 

with the laughter, the sorrow and all that falls within 

it is God our heavenly father who helps us do one thing 

the ability to draw the line. 

the line between what matters most, 

that which is right 

and that which makes the world a better place. 

thank you, God, in our human frailty, for the strength to draw the line. 

 

In this world, with so much information and so many possibilities, choices need to be made; 

lines need to be drawn. God will guide our hand, so we canôt claim an inability to draw a 

straight line. Letôs be people who choose what matters most, what is right, what makes this 

world a better place. And when we do that, all will be well. Yes, all will be well with our souls, 

as we are held in the web of Godôs love. 
 

With gratitude, 

The Parish Visitor 
The First Reformed Church of Fishkill 

1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY  12524 

May, 2018 
 



           OUR CHURCH TODAY    
MAY  CALENDAR  

     1 
      

Worship and Music  11 am 

Sermon Preview  3 pm 

Oman Mission Presentation*   7 pm 

      15 Sermon Preview*  3 pm 

Consistory Meeting  7:15 pm 

      16  Bible Study  10 am 

Finance Committee  5 pm      2 Bible Study  10 am 

     3 

 

National Day of Prayer* 

Everything Sale Drop-off*   6-9 pm 

Choir Rehearsal  7 pm 

      17 

   

ñParish Visitorò articles due 

   Choir Rehearsal  7 pm 

     4 Everything Set-up*   10 am – 5 pm       19 Spring Clean-Up Day*   9 am – 3 pm 

     5 Everything Sale*   9 am – 3 pm 

Clean-up  3 pm 

        20 

       

Pentecost Worship*   10 am  

Confirmation Class received 

Sunday School 10:15 am 

Girl Scout Troop 10524  5 pm 
     6 

   

 

  Worship  10 am 
  KY Mission Team Departure   11:30 am 

  Girl Scout Troop 10524   5 pm 
      22 Sermon Preview*  3 pm 

Boy Scout Committee  7:30 pm 

     9    Bible Study  10 am         23   Bible Study  10 am   

   10 Consistory Reports due 

Choir Rehearsal  7 pm 

     24 Choir Rehearsal  7 pm 

      27 Worship  10 am 
Sunday School  10:15 am 

  12  Mission Team Returns  6 pm    29 Sermon Preview  3 pm 

   13 Mothersô Day  

Worship  10 am 

Sunday School  10:15 am 

    30 Bible Study  10 am 

    31 Choir Rehearsal  7 pm 

* Indicates article within newsletter 

Please submit articles for the June ñParish Visitorò to the Church Office by May 17th,  

                office@fishkillreformed.org. Thank you. 
 

Church Calendar – Before scheduling a meeting or event at First Reformed Church, please  

contact Pat in the Church Office to check availability on the church calendar.   
 

Sunday Bulletin Announcements – Please submit your information to the church office no later 

than the preceding Wednesday to ensure inclusion in the following Sunday bulletin.  
 
 

Prayer Chain - To be added to the church prayer chain contact list or to request prayers for yourself 

or someone else, please contact Liz Alexander at mrsvquest@aol.com   
 

Worship service broadcasts - 7:00 pm, Sunday evenings on Cablevision Channel 21.  
 

Church website includes the Church newsletters, worship service links, church history and 

Facebook:   www.fishkillreformed.org.  

Sanctuary Flowers - to place flowers in the sanctuary, please sign up on the flower chart on the 

Fellowship Hall bulletin board or call the church office.  The cost is $40 a Sunday, payable to “Women of 

the Reformed Church,” at the time they are placed. Thank you for enhancing our worship with your gift. 

mailto:office@fishkillreformed.org
mailto:mrsvquest@aol.com
http://www.fishkillreformed.org/
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  Everyone is invited to join our coffee hour following Sunday worship. This time is made possible by rotating 

the responsibility throughout the congregation, while each week Dorrie Hansen sets up the coffee pots. 

  Below is the list of monthly coffee hour hosts. The first name on the list is responsible for calling the others 

and coordinating what each brings, including milk and juice. The hosts divide up the tasks, which include set 

up, refills and cleanup of kitchen, tables, serving dishes, and coffee pots. All tables and countertops need to be 

wiped down with the water/bleach solution, and used dishtowels taken home, washed and returned the 

following week.   As we all have different abilities and limitations, let’s not hesitate to offer a helping hand by 

busing our own tables, even when it’s not “our turn”.  This helps keep things running smoothly.  

   Karen Twohig schedules coffee hour, so contact her regarding having your name added or any concerns you 

may have about your ability to serve at Coffee Hour due to health or other large issues.  

   If you are unable to serve on your scheduled date, please find a replacement, then let the lead host and church 

office know the name of your replacement. The lead host is the first name (in bold letters) listed below.  
 

    Anyone planning to bring food to coffee hour for a special occasion should notify the host of that date. 
 

Thank you!  
 
 

Coffee Hour Hosts and Hostesses  
 

  May                                                              June                                                                    e                                                                                                                                 
  6    Lanni , Hughes, Covell                                         3   Van Nostrand, Ouart, Rudberg 

13    Twohig, Falcone, Butcher (Mothers’ Day)        10   Faulkner, Bobb, Mitchell (christening) 

20    Albra, H. Hansen, McGann   17   Sanders, Shunta Garcia, Resling, Fellin (Father's Day) 

 27    Baron, Gillert, LeDioyt       24   Saya, K. MacLeod, Rissin 
 

 

From the Worship Committee:  Readers & Greeters for April , 2018 

                               May 6    Greeters –  Stan and Lola Saya 

 Readers – Lola Saya 

                             May 13    Greeters –  Dana Cramer and Bill Resling    

                 Reader –  Bill Resling 

        May 20    Greeters –  Karen and John Twohig 

Reader –  John Twohig 

     May 27    Greeters –  Shunta Garcia and Barbara Harty 

   Reader –  Barbara Harty 

  

                            Counting Our Blessings     
 

Thank you to the Children and Youth of our church who led Worship with “Heroes of the Bible,” April 

29th. We appreciate you and your dedicated parents, teachers and leaders!       From your church family. 
 

Thank you to all First Reformed congregation members who supported our Five Guys fundraiser. We raised 

money to help a scout troop in the south who lost supplies in hurricanes last Fall.    Boy Scout Troop 65 

Coffee Hour  
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Consistory Notes ï from April , 2018 

 

¶ Elder Jay Wright read a devotion based on Mark 7:7-8, titled “Stand by the Door.” The subject 

spoke of standing just inside the door of The Church. From there he could encourage others to say 

“yes” to God, watch for those who were searching, and remind those within the flock to not forget 

those “outside the doors” or those “just inside the door” and new to the faith. Jay closed with 

prayer  

¶ The Easter offering for Grace Covenant Ministries totaled $2742.  

¶ Graveside service for Walter Saunders was held April 24th at Fishkill Rural Cemetery. 

¶ Updated guidelines for the Finance Committee were approved. 

¶ Consistory members meet monthly for peer mentoring. Consistory meetings include follow up 

leadership conversations based on the March retreat. 

¶ Liz Alexander provided information to the Worship and Music committee on the current 

arrangements for the Sunday Flowers.  

¶ Treasurer reported YTD Actuals: Revenues at $60,070 and Expenses at $72,808. 

¶ Next consistory meeting is May 15th, 7:15pm. 

 
 

   If you need temporary transportation, a meal delivered, a visit or a phone call, please contact a deacon: 
 

   John Cliffe, Wappingers Falls   John Houston, Hopewell Jct. 

   Marrijane Raptopoulos, Fishkill   Stan Saya, Wappingers Falls 

       Jim Butcher, Kingston 
 

 

If you would like to receive home communion or a pastoral care visit, please contact an elder: 

MaryAnn Fellin, Fishkill          Rich Lanni, Wappingers Falls 

       Jay Wright, Fishkill             Ruth Porter, Fishkill 

              Celeste Rudberg, Wappingers Falls 

 
 Church Family Members 

      In Hospitals/Care Facilities 
Helen Deneu, Wingate at Dutchess, 3 Summit Ct., Fishkill, NY 12524  

Carol Lombardi, Elant in Fishkill, 22 Robert Kasin Way, Beacon, NY 12508 

Ruth Stumpp, 79 Flint Rd.  Apt. I-231, Millbrook, NY 12545 

At Home 

Jean and George Corwin, 306 Woodmont Rd., Hopewell Junction, NY 12533 

Lucy Jones, 10 Gertrude Place, Wappingers Falls, NY 12590 

Mary Magee, P.O. Box 223, Glenham, NY  12527 

Hugh J. Maurer, P.O. Box 335, Fishkill 12524 

Olga Rygiel, 126 Ivy Hill Rd., Fishkill, NY  12524 

Carol Surico, 34 Aspen Ct., Fishkill, NY 12524 

     Ruth and Sigmund Wisst, 23 Sidney Lane, Wappingers Falls, NY 12590 

Out of the Area 

Shirley Kacur; 9 Tamarack La., Lyon Mountain, NY 12592    

Maisie Minot; 994 Old Tusculum Rd., Springfield, GA 31329; maisieminot@gmail.com  

     Murray and Sheila Suggitt, 108 Stockton Blvd., Sea Girt, NJ  08750  rmsuggitt@aol.com 

Consistory Information 

mailto:maisieminot@gmail.com
mailto:rmsuggitt@aol.com


 
 

 

Mission to Oman Presentation will be held in Fellowship Hall, May 1st at 7pm. Rev. Josh Bode, minister 

at Woodstock Reformed Church, has been called to serve as Lead Pastor of the Protestant Church in Oman.  

Area RCA churches are invited to join us for this enlightening presentation.  See Missions bulletin board for 

upcoming trip to Oman opportunities. 

 

National Day of Prayer - Thursday, May 3rd— designated by Congress in 1952, to give Americans 

opportunity to “turn to God in prayer and meditation.”   The theme this year is “Pray for America—Unity” 

based on Ephesians 4:3.  Learn more at www.nationaldayofprayer.org. 

                             THE EVERYTHING SALE                  

Saturday, May 5th, 9 am - 3pm.  Breakfast and lunch will be served, and a baked goods table provides snacks & 

dessert for supper! Pies and other goodies will be gladly accepted. New or gently used donations (no shoes, 

stuffed animal or outdated TV’s) will be accepted Thursday 5/3 from 6-9 pm, and Friday 5/4 from 10-5pm.  

Please label all your plant donations with the name and care instructions so that we can once again sell every 

plant!  Help is needed to: pick up donated items (nothing too heavy) and set up on Thursday between 6-9 pm, 

set up and price on Friday 10 – 5, and pack up and remove left over items after 3 pm, Saturday following 

the event. This years’ event will be chaired by Heather Gillert and Dorrie Hansen.  A sign-up sheet is posted in 

the Education building entrance.  Lots of help is needed. 

 

 
 

 

 

Spring Clean-up Day Saturday, May 19th, 9 am to 3 pm.  Please join us in making our church 

properties spring fresh after the very long winter!  All help will be greatly appreciated!  
 

It's time to celebrate Pentecost Sunday on May 20. It has been our tradition to celebrate by wearing 

something red to church and remembering the day the church was born. 
 

From the Women of the Church 
Needed: Liz Alexander needs left-over, unused wallpaper for crafting take-home arrangement flower tins. 
 
 

We collect Box Tops and Labels for Education as well as Pepperidge Farms proofs of purchase for the 

Menaul School, an independent secondary school in New Mexico, dedicated to providing a holistic education to 

children from all over the world. Place labels/ box tops in the plastic bag on the Fellowship Hall bulletin board 

or in the jar under the DuBois House mailboxes.  
 

From the Church Office 
Please submit names of 2018 graduates, your relation to them, school graduating from, and future school or job 

no later than May 17th.  Lists will go into an upcoming bulletin and newsletter.  Also needed: name, rank and 

service branch of immediate family members currently serving in the military, as well as current congregation 

Veterans (service dates, as well) by June 21st. Please send information to office@fishkillreformed.com or drop 

it off in the church office.  
 

Sermon Text Preview meets most Tuesdays, 3 pm in DuBois House Parlor. The informal gathering looks 

at next week’s scripture text and requires no preparation.  Just come.  Speak with Pastor Gloria with questions. 

(Double-check ñParish Visitorò or bulletin announcements calendar for meeting dates.) 

May Mission Trip - Grace Covenant Ministries, Annville, Kentucky 
Our prayers for safe travels and rewarding work opportunities go with the following people going on the 

Mission trip, May 6th – 12th: Pastor Gloria, Alice Binder, Heather Gillert, Marrijane Raptopoulos, and  

Jay Wright. 

mailto:office@fishkillreformed.com
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FIRST REFORMED CHURCH IN MISSION  
 

 

 

 

           

                     
                                                                                      

Partners in Caring Ceremony ShopRite Fishkill ShopRite 

Bear, Don, Judie, Bill, RoseMarie, Dawn, Jack, and the 

Easter Bunny 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   

 
 

The Fishkill Rotary partnered with the John Jay Interact Club and held a food drive at Fishkill ShopRite, which 

yielded 202 bags of food and an impressive amount of donations from our wonderfully giving community. 

May 12th is the date for the 26th National Postal Carrier s Food Drive ñStamp Out Hunger.ò  Watch for 

the postcard in the mail. Please remember that the postal carriers not only perform their regular routes, but also 

pick up the food and deliver it to the food pantry in any weather conditions.  We are so grateful to them and 

appreciate their extra time, effort and dedication. 
 

           Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/FishkillFoodPantry 

 Fishkill Food Pantry  

            1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY 12524       Phone 845 896-4546      Hours: M – F, 9 ï 12 

 

The Easter Bunny was extremely generous to the 

Fishkill Food Pantry this year, but instead of candy  

we received hams, turkeys and lasagnas. One hundred 

twenty-three customers of Fishkill ShopRite turned in 

their register receipts to donate their free item to the 

pantry. A huge thank you to Jack, Dawn and Kelsey 

for putting it all together and for their help in loading 

the car. 

Jack, Dawn, Don & Judie 

 

Our local ShopRite was also one of the top 

producing stores in the “Partners in Caring” 

event held last Fall, and employees Dawn and 

RoseMarie had their pictures printed on 

specially marked boxes of Cheerios. A lovely 

ceremony was held in ShopRite with local 

dignitaries and the head of General Mills 

presenting the awards. 

April was also “Scouting for Food” month, and we had 

food drives held by BSA Troop 65 (First Reformed’s 

sponsored troop),  Troop 95 and Cub Pack 40. These 

combined efforts brought in 446 bags of food plus 

generous donations. GSA Brownie Troop 10289 toured 

the pantry and pledged to bring in cookies, as well as 

accepting a challenge to pay kindnesses forward in 

their daily lives. 
   

Scouts Sam Sadik, Daniel Mejia & leader Ted Szlikas 

 

https://www.facebook.com/FishkillFoodPantry


 

     

   

  Spring is in the air, and Boy Scout Troop 65 is planning to take full advantage of the warmer 

weather.  Even though April’s weather was, well, unpredictable, we still managed to keep the troop 

busy.  April 2nd was still part of Spring Break for the area schools, so our regular meeting location at 

Brinckerhoff Elementary School was not available.  Instead, the boys spent the evening at the Marist 

College pool working on some of their swimming related requirements.  The boys have been working 

on the BSA Snorkeling award requirements. 

 

  Troop 65 is proud to announce it has yet another Eagle Scout.  Matt Seman completed his Eagle 

Board of Review on April 5th, to become our seventeenth Eagle Scout.  Matt’s Eagle Project was 

completed last December at the Kennedy Catholic School in Somers, NY.  Matt and several scouts 

braved cold temperatures and refurbished five outdoor benches at the school.  The troop has two more 

scouts actively working toward finishing the requirements to make Eagle Scout.  Congratulations to 

Matt and our best wishes to him in his future endeavors. 

 

  Finally in April, we held our second of two Five Guys Fundraisers at the Fishkill Five Guys 

location.  The troop earned $265 at the event.  The money we collected will be donated to help a 

Troop in the south that lost supplies and equipment in last fall’s hurricanes.  Thank you to all the 

Parish members who came out and supported this worthy cause. 

 

 With the warming weather, the Troop has two camping weekends scheduled in the next few weeks.  

First, we will be traveling to Sullivan County in the Catskill Mountains for a shooting sports 

weekend.  The scouts will be able to try their skills at a variety of shooting sports including archery, 

BB gun, rifle and shot gun.  The boys have been looking forward to this weekend for several months.  

Our second camping weekend will be the Spring Camporee at beautiful Camp Nooteeming in 

Pleasant Valley, NY.  This annual event that is hosted each year by a different troop in the area.  This 

year the camporee will have a Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts and Math (STEAM) theme.  

The scouts will be able to choose from a number of activities, focused on STEAM related topics.  

Troop 65 will be running one of the many stations. 

 

  The troop has two more fun events planned in the coming weeks.  First, we will be doing a 

bowling night on Monday April 23rd, in place of our regular troop meeting.  Finally, in May the boys 

will have the opportunity to attend a New York City Football Club soccer match at Yankee stadium.  

Many of the boys in the troop also play soccer for the town, travel and school teams in the area, so 

this will be a special treat. 

 

  Thank you for all your support. 
 

If you would like more information regarding scouting opportunities, activities, or service projects, please 

refer to our websites at www.troop65fishkill.scoutlander.com or www.crew65fishkill.scoutlander.com or 

by contacting Frank Giusto, Scoutmaster & Venture Crew Adviser, at (845) 453-5706.  
 

 

Chartered Organization of First Reformed Church - 1153 Main Street Fishkill, New York 12524  

Meetings:  Mondays 7:00-8:30 PM during the school year at: Brinckerhoff Elem. School, Fishkill, New York 12524 

 

 

 

Boy Scout Troop and Venture Crew 65 

http://www.troop65fishkill.scoutlander.com/
http://www.crew65fishkill.scoutlander.com/


 

 

 

Childrenôs Community Services 
 
Another busy and eventful month has whizzed by.  Following our Spring Break, all of our programs have been 

buzzing.   

 

The April calendar told us that Spring was here but we kept wearing our heavy coats and watching the flowers 

shiver in the cold!  Preschool is did its best to keep the thoughts of springtime alive by making pussy willows, 

blossom trees and lots of types of flowers.  We had a special "Mother's Celebration" when the moms were made 

"Queen for the Day!" The children decorated special cookies, sang a few songs, recited why their moms were 

special and crowned them with beautifully decorated "gold" crowns.  We will next prepare for our "Hero's 

Brunch" to honor our Dads or a special hero in their lives. 

 

Most of our 4 year old children have enrolled in the "Lunch Bunch" which meets once a week and extends their 

day until 1 pm.  They bring their lunches and have a really "social" experience with their peers.  It's amazing 

how excited they are to share this time with their friends.  Our focus for the past several weeks has been 

travelling the world.  We've been to France, Italy, England, and Hawaii.  We also plan to visit somewhere in 

Africa, Asia and Australia. 

 

Our Parent and Tot Program is really a fun place to be (I'm not sure who has more fun, the children or the 

parents!).  They get to experience all sorts of textures, art and music.  There's never a dull moment there! 

 

The Before and After School Program is also ever busy, and they are very much enjoying more outdoor time 

with the arrival of warmer weather.  After spending a long day in school, there is a lot of energy to expend!   

The challenge of working with children from kindergarten age to sixth grade is most rewarding for everyone! 

 

Once again...Happy Spring! 

 

Heather Hansen, CCS Director 

 

 
 

    Learn more on Facebook at  https://www.facebook.com/childrenscommunityservices.org/index 
 

   Continuing Needs list: cheap paper plates all sizes, wax paper, foil, copy paper, duct tape, masking & scotch tape. 

 

Our Church-Sponsored RCA Missionaries 
 

Jeremy and Susan Beebout 

Jeremy is an agronomist working with agricultural development efforts and Susan is a doctor developing the 

church's health ministries in Niger, Africa, one of the poorest countries in the world. See entire letter with 

pictures on Missions bulletin board.  
 

Be sure to check the latest complete newsletters from our regular church-sponsored missionaries, as well as updates 

from other groups we support with seasonal offerings. You will find these posted on the Missions Bulletin Board, 

located on the side wall near the rear windows of Fellowship Hall. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/childrenscommunityservices.org/index


 

Grace Covenant Ministries is a ministry committed to holistic community development and healing in the 

Kentucky Appalachians, an area suffering some of the deepest poverty in the U.S. 

See Mission Trip information under ñBulletin Boardò in this newsletter. 

  

             


